August Board Meeting – August 23, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Jason Tenner, Adam Costello, Steve Lapp, Kyle Quinn, Sean Sheeran, Tina Lindheimer, Adele DeCrescenzo, and Wendy Blatchford.

1. Approval of August 9th Board Minutes…Corbin motions to approve, Sean seconds, all in favor.
2. Member Business…Jason has acquired two more assistant coaches this week for the club, Brittney LePlant (she played 4 years at Rutgers and will help GU16) and Kayla Lingel (she will help GU14 Select). Jason is resigning as the Queensbury Varsity Coach and has accepted the Skidmore women’s soccer coach position.
3. Treasurer’s Report…Corbin needs our final coaching slate to finalize payments and start the August payments. We are still cash positive although our net July financials were a $5k loss.
4. Registrar’s Report…Registration is open for 2020-2021 season thru GotSoccer and we currently have 29 registered.  We had 347 players registered for tryouts.
5. Scheduling…Kyle is working on scheduling practices.
6. DOC…Rosters are being finalized from tryouts and players are being notified. Adam would like to create a merged Boys U16/18 Comp team and the Board approves. Adam would like an assistant for the technical training due to the numbers we anticipate and is asking for $1K for the assistant. Adam will do U8-12 TT and possibly Patrick for the U14-16 TT as Jason will no longer be able to do the TT due to his new position at Skidmore. Adam will need to have a conversation with Patrick to finalize. Sean is concerned about overcrowding so this will need to be addressed by Kyle in scheduling. Jason is very happy with our tryout numbers. BU12 will have 3 teams, GU12 will have 2 teams, BU14 will have 2 teams, GU16 will have 2 teams and GU18 will have one team. The GK training will be kicking off with some new trainers eventually taking over from Jeff Gold and their pay will increase upon completion of their licensing. NYE is looking to connect with local clubs on the girls’ side with some practices and jamborees. More details will be forthcoming. Some teams have started practicing. One change to the coaching salaries…Jason’s salary will decrease by $1,000 and Patrick’s will be going up by $1,000 due to Jason’s new commitment to Skidmore and Patrick stepping in to cover Jason’s TT.
7. CDYSL meeting…For fall soccer, a printed roster and passes will be needed at each game to hand to the referee. Tina will provide instructions. There are 2 new at-large members and a new 2nd VP. CDYSL will have Fall ball from Sept 20 – Nov 1 consisting of 6 games. Paul Bascomb provided a list of 7 safety measures for games that will be used for fall games and re-addressed for spring season. Next CDYSL meeting is September 3rd. Sean would like to have the Board approve that coaches decide if they would like to schedule home scrimmages provided that they follow the CDYSL & ENYYSA safety measures with these two stipulations: any non-players will wear masks and temperatures of visiting teams will be taken by the opposing team coach when they arrive on our team before any scrimmage (and before any exercise) and the temperature must be less than 100 degrees F….Ed will put two thermometers in the Gavin shed for use…Kyle seconds the motion, the motion passes.
8. Rec Soccer…We currently have about 150 players signed up and it will be starting in about 2 weeks. Rec players will follow the same guidelines as scrimmages with non--players wearing masks and temperature checks on the field. Spectators should follow SWSC COVID protocols and wear face masks.
9. Managers…Steve has begun to place managers as rosters come in. Steve and Wendy are also putting together a Manger Expectation list to outline the manager tasks required for the $500 manager discount.  
10. Jingle Bell Cup…The application has been sent into CDYSL. We still need the Dome’s COI for the application to be complete but the rest of the application is complete. If approved we will need to discuss COVID safety measure implementation.
11. May Day… The May Day 2021 application has been sent to CDYSL and we are awaiting approval.
12. Fundraising…Dawn and Adele will have more information at the next meeting.
13. Website…Alex has done some updates and has provided the Board a list of needed update information.
14. Coach Contracts…If a coach cannot physically perform their job in person then they will receive a reduced % of their salary. If a coach chooses to leave the club then they should not be coaching the same age group or age group +1 at their new club...removing the word indirect from the original contract. Kemp will contact the lawyers to have these changes made. 
15. Indoor facilities…Adam and Ed will be viewing the Wilton Mall space on Wednesday or Thursday of this week.
16. Budget 2020-2021…The budget is almost completed.
17. New Business…Kemp recommends that players purchase pinnies for their personal use and care. The cost would be $10 for 2 pinnies with the SWSC logo on it. The club would pre-purchase them in colors of blue and scarlet. Kemp motions that we purchase the players, Ed seconds it, all in favor. 
18. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds, all in favor. 
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